
June Monthly Meeting 2024 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order by Chairman Joe Lukes on Thursday, 

June 27, at 7:00 pm. Present were Pat Benes, Glenn Smith, Wes Fager, Brian Peot and all members of 

the Casco Town Board.                                                                                                                                                                  

The clerk read the minutes from the May Meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the minutes as read 

and Perry seconded. Motion carried.                                                                                                                                            

The treasurer reported as follows; Checking-$347,552.29   Cemetery-$122.43   ARPA-$87,288.35              

Checking CD-$52,761.23   Cemetery CD-$4,065.16   Deposits of Interest-$15,395.24 from overpayment 

of Elm Road Bridge project   MFL payment-$328.78         Joe stated that he went to the Bank and asked 

about increasing the interest rate on the checking account. They agreed to give us a 5.1% interest rate. 

Joe also asked what it would cost to get “Positive Pay” to protect the account. Peggy said she would look 

into it and report at the next meeting. Perry made a motion to approve the report and Barry seconded. 

Motion carried.                                                                                                                                                                                       

Edie reported on a variance hearing for Keith Rohr requesting a building to be 12 feet from the property 

line. The Appeals Board unanimously approved the request.  She also reported that Glenn and Kathy 

Smith want to rezone 5 acres from A-1 Prime Ag land to A-2 Ag-Rural residential. The planning 

commission unanimously approved the rezone. Perry made a motion to approve the rezone and have 

the clerk sign the CSM. Barry seconded. Motion carried.                                                                                                                                

Wes Fager appeared about converting a trailer into a shed. It was determined that he did not own the 

property where the trailer is located. Patrick Baeb owns the property and will be responsible for the 

garbage and recycling containers there. Joe said that nothing can be done until he has a deed for 

ownership of the land. 

All bills were approved and paid. There are no outstanding bills.                                                                                          

Peggy requested 12 ½ hours of pay for mailings that she did. The Board voted 2-1 to deny the request.      

Scott Construction hopes to start roadwork next week. Joe ordered 11 road signs to replace faded signs 

throughout the town. Jim Treml called Perry about Peach Lane washed out due to heavy rains. Jadin 

graded the road to fix the problem.                                                                                                                             

The Board discussed the culvert reports from Delmore Consulting. 13 culverts were checked at a cost of 

$1,300. The Town will be reimbursed through the state. 

Bug Tussel appeared before the County Board requesting 6 million dollars for 65 more miles of 

broadband to be installed. The board has not voted on it yet. County C repair from CJ’s in Kewaunee to 

County L will start July 7. There will be some closures due to culvert replacement. 

The clerk will mail a letter to Neil Jorgenson requesting payment for a fire sign and post that he 

damaged.                                                                                                                                                                           

There was no citizen input. 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 22 at 7:00 pm. Barry made a motion to adjourn and Perry 

seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm. 

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk 

 


